

**SỞ GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO
BẮC NINH**

**ĐỀ KIỂM TRA CUỐI HỌC KỲ II
NĂM HỌC 2024 - 2025
Môn: Tiếng Anh - Lớp 7**

Thời gian làm bài: 60 phút (Không kể thời gian giao đề)

(Đề có 02 trang)

A. LISTENING (1.6 pts)

Part I. Listen to the conversation and fill in each blank with NO MORE THAN two words or a number. You will hear the recording twice. (0.8 pts)

1. The two speakers are They live in the same building.
2. There a swimming pool in the area.
3. There is a for the newcomer to run at weekends.
4. One speaker lives in apartment

Part II. Listen to two friends talking about going to a restaurant. Decide if the following statements are true (T) or false (F). You will listen twice. (0.8 pts)

1. They are going to have a meal in Starlight restaurant.
2. A two-course meal is only £25.
3. The restaurant only serves traditional English food.
4. The girls will go to the restaurant at 7 o'clock

B. PHONETICS AND USE OF LANGUAGE (2.4 pts).

I. Find the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from the rest. (0.4 pts)

- | | | | |
|--------------------|-----------|-------------|-------------|
| 1. A. survey | B. honey | C. grey | D. obey |
| 2. A. Thanksgiving | B. garden | C. gripping | D. teenager |

II. Choose the word A, B, C, or D whose stress pattern is different from the others.(0.4 pts)

- | | | | |
|-----------------|---------------|--------------|-----------|
| 1. A. wonderful | B. government | C. polluting | D. easily |
| 2. A. visit | B. travel | C. listen | D. decide |

III. Choose the best answer A, B, C, or D to complete the sentences. (1.2 pt)

1. – What does “.....” mean? – It’s energy that comes from the sun.
A. solar energy B. energy sources C. electricity D. environment
2. A is a person travelling in a car, bus, train, ... but not driving.
A. rider B. driver C. passenger D. traffic
3. we played well, we couldn’t win the match.
A. Because B. Though C. But D. And
4. He usually back home early, but today he late.
A. comes - works B. is coming - works C. come - working D. comes – is working
5. This solowheel belongs to me. That one is
A. you’s B. you C. yours D. your
6. We can’t out of renewable energy.
A. go B. run C. come D. walk

IV. Put the verbs in brackets in the correct form. (0.4 pt)

1. We (use) solar-powered buses soon.
2. Keep quiet! The students of Class 7C (take) a test.

C. READING (2.0 pts)

I. Complete the passage with the words in the box. (1.0 pt)

driverless	solar-powered	developing	function	heavy
------------	---------------	------------	----------	-------

My uncle is working at a car company. His company is now (1) a new flying car. The car will have solar panels on its roof and wings, and it will charge its battery as it moves. During light traffic, you can use roads. But in (2) traffic, you can use the flight mode to avoid traffic. It will be able to carry eight passengers. The car will have an autopilot (3), so a driver is not needed. All passengers can relax, read books or play games while travelling. Although it is (4), it will be much safer than a traditional car. It will also be more comfortable and greener because it is (5)

II. Read the passage and answer the questions below. (1.0 pt)

Green energy is a type of energy that is good for the environment. It comes from natural sources like the sun, wind and water. One way we can get green energy is from the sun. We can use solar panels to collect the sun's energy and turn it into electricity. This is called solar power. We use solar power (and other forms of green energy) to light our homes and power our appliances and machines. Green energy is important because it doesn't pollute the air or harm the environment. When we use green energy, we don't worry about it running out. The sun, wind and water will always be there. Another benefit of green energy is that it can save us money on our electricity bills. Let's start using more green energy in our daily lives.

Questions

1. What does "green energy" mean?
2. Where does green energy come from?
3. How can we collect the sun's energy?
4. Why is green energy important?
5. Should we use green energy more?

D. WRITING (2.0 pts)

I. Find out and correct the mistake in each sentence. (0.8 pts)

1. We look for a cheap, clean and effective source of energy now.
2. My motorbike is an electric one, her is not.

II. Rewrite the sentences, using the given words. (0.6 pts)

1. Riding here is dangerous because this lane is for cars only. (shouldn't)
2. It rained, but they went to watch the fireworks display. (although)
3. What is the distance between Ha Noi and Hai Phong? (How)

III. Rearrange the words/ phrases to make correct sentences. You cannot change the words. (0.6 pts)

1. he / about / joining / the / Is / excited / festival / ?
2. will / They / driverless cars / 2035/ in / have / .
3. for / We / new sources / to replace / looking / gas / are / energy / of / .

E. SPEAKING (2.0 pts)

----- THE END -----

A. LISTENING (1.6 pts)

Part I. Listen to the conversation and fill in each blank with NO MORE THAN two words or a number. You will hear the recording twice. (0.8 pts)

(Mỗi đáp án đúng cho 0,2 điểm) 1. neighbors 2. isn't 3. park 4. 17

Part II. Listen to two friends talking about going to a restaurant. Decide if the following statements are true (T) or false (F). You will listen twice. (0.8 pts)

(Mỗi đáp án đúng cho 0,2 điểm) 1. T 2. F 3. F T

B. PHONETICS AND USE OF LANGUAGE (2.4 pts).

I. Find the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from the rest. (0.4 pts)

(Mỗi đáp án đúng cho 0,2 điểm) 1. B 2. D

II. Choose the word A, B, C, or D whose stress pattern is different from the others. (0.4 pts). (Mỗi đáp án đúng cho 0,2 điểm) 1. C 2. D

III. Choose the best answer A, B, C, or D to complete the sentences.

(1.2 pt) (Mỗi đáp án đúng cho 0,2 điểm) 1. A 2. C 3. B 4. D 5. C 6. B

IV. Put the verbs in brackets in the correct form. (0.4 pt)

1. will use 2. are taking

C. READING (2.0 pts)

I. Complete the passage with the words in the box. (1.0 pt) (Mỗi đáp án đúng cho 0,2 điểm) 1. developing 2. heavy 3. function 4. driverless 5. solar-powered

II. Read the passage and answer the questions below. (1.0 pt)

(Mỗi đáp án đúng cho 0,2 điểm)

1. It is a type of energy that is good for the environment.
2. It comes from natural sources like the sun, wind and water.
3. We can use solar panels to collect the sun's energy. / We can collect the sun's energy by using solar panels
4. Because it doesn't pollute the air or harm the environment.
5. Yes, we should.

D. WRITING (2.0 pts)

I. Find out and correct the mistake in each sentence. (0.8 pt)

(Tìm và sửa được lỗi sai cho 0,4 điểm. Tìm được lỗi sai nhưng không sửa được hoặc sửa sai được 0,2 điểm) 1. look → are looking 2. her → hers

II. Rewrite the sentences, using the given words. (0.6 pts)

(Mỗi đáp án đúng cho 0,2 điểm)

1. You shouldn't ride here because this lane is for cars only.
2. They went to watch the fireworks display although it rained.
3. How far is it from Ha Noi to Hai Phong?

III. Rearrange the words/ phrases to make correct sentences. You cannot change the words. (0.6 pts) (Mỗi đáp án đúng cho 0,2 điểm)

1. Is he excited about joining the festival?
2. They will have driverless cars in 2035.
3. We are looking for new sources of energy to replace gas.

E. SPEAKING (2.0 pts)

----- THE END -----

Tapescript:

PART I:

A: Excuse me?

B: Hi. Yes? Can I help?

A: Yes. I'm new here.

B: New?

A: Yes. I have a new job in the area.

I live in an apartment in this building.

B: Oh. So we're neighbours.

I'm Debbie.

A: I'm Saraya. Nice to meet you.

B: Nice to meet you.

A: Can I ask you some questions about the area?

B: Sure.

A: Are there any shops near here?

B: Yes. There are some great shops. There's a big supermarket. There are two cafes and a nice Italian restaurant.

A: That's good.

B: And there's a very good school. But that's not important for you.

A: No. But it's interesting. Good for a family. I mean, can I ask? Is there a swimming pool? I swim every day.

B: No. There isn't a swimming pool in the area. But there's one about three kilometres from here.

A: That's OK. And is there a park? I run at the weekends.

B: Yes, there is.

A: That's great. Well, thank you for all that.

B: No problem. Are you free now?

A: Yes.

B: Come and have a coffee. I live in apartment 17.

A: OK. Great. Thanks.

PART II:

A: Our exams finish on Friday. Do you want to go out for a meal to celebrate?

B: Oh, hi, Anna. Yes, that's a great idea.

A: There's a new restaurant in the town centre. It's called Starlight. Why don't we go there?

B: Starbright?

A: No, Starlight. S-T-A-R-L-I-G-H-T. The owner is a TV chef.

B: Really? I'm sure it's very expensive.

A: Not really. There are two menus. A three-course meal costs £25. But a two-course meal is only £16. There's another menu for £10, but that's only at lunchtime.

B: OK, that sounds good. What sort of food do they serve there?

A: Well, they serve a lot of oriental food, but they also serve traditional English food.

B: I'm not too keen on hot and spicy, but I'll be fine with grilled chicken. I hope they have some good desserts.

A: My brother's a waiter there, and he says the desserts are fantastic.

B: Excellent. What time do you want to eat?

A: Well, they open at 6.30. So how about we go at 7? I get hungry quite early.

B: Me too. See you then.